
To whom it may concern:  
 
I feel strongly that whatever Standards are adopted in VT include language about ethnic groups that 
have been historically subject to persecution or genocide. Specifically and crucially, it is imperative that 
the curriculum addresses antisemitism, a form of bias and hatred that is unfortunately increasing in our 
country. This was the language that the Legislature included as section B of the definition and section B 
was eliminated. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about this. 
 
 
Michael Bettmann, MD 
70 Three Mile Rd 
Etna, NH 03750 
 


